Highways Report – for July 8, 2021 Parish Council Meeting

Street Lighting in Cliffsend Road

I have written to KCC asking for an indication of when the lights will be installed. 

Highways Improvement Plan (HIP)

KCC have received four quotes for the traffic surveys that are required to support work on the raised table and the possible introduction of a 20mph speed limit in the heart of the village. The quotes range from £885.50 to £1405.75.  KCC have recommended Streetwise, a company they have used before (they have also used two of the other companies that provided quotes). Streetwise provide the best data analysis, which is a key factor.  The Streetwise quote is £1127.00. It is recommended that the Parish Council approve this expenditure.

Traffic surveys will be scheduled after the school holidays. This timing will result in more representative surveys.

Double Yellow Lines

The double yellow lines on the corner of Sandwich Road and Cliffsend Road have been approved by the Joint Transport Board. We are waiting for a date as to when they will be painted.

No update on double yellow lines on the corner of Greystones Road and additional double yellow lines on the opposite side of Foads Lane on the corner with Cottington Road.

Canterbury Road West & Sandwich Road

KCC have provided a copy of the recent traffic survey data, including an analysis of vehicle speeds. Average speeds are all within the speed limits. The survey shows that traffic volumes on Canterbury Road West have increased from 2 year. This is mostly down to season variation. The volume of traffic entering the village at the Sportsman is down over 30% from 2 years ago. The volume of traffic leaving the village at the Sportsman is up by 25%, as a result of the westbound side of the Bypass being down to one lane as a result of the Parkway access works (clearly evidenced during ‘rush hour’ periods).

This survey data will be used to assess the impact of changes to the programming of the traffic lights on both roads, aimed at reducing idling pollution

Closure of Canterbury Road West for Open Golf Park & Ride

I have written to Dover Council and raised a number of questions on this.

Fence Panels at Traffic Lights on Canterbury Road West and Sandwich Road

KCC have agreed to remove the fence panels used as screening at the traffic lights. The panels are the target for graffiti and are no longer required as the bunds plus natural vegetation provide the necessary screening to discourage vehicles jumping the lights.

